Arnside National School

Minutes of the Governor Meeting held on Tuesday 2nd October 2012

Mr Dudley opened the meeting at 7.30pm.

Present:  Mr A Cook, Mr I Dudley, Mrs L Sharp, Mr D Adair, Mr A Capeling, Mr N Sharp, Mrs L Grieves, Mrs J Bratt, Rev’d Cooper, Mrs N Till, Mrs Inchmore.

Apologies:  Mrs L Brockbank, Mrs G Deane, Mr G Beaumont.

Declarations of interest in respect of agenda items:  There were no declarations of interest..

Minutes of the last meeting were proposed as a true record by Mr D Adair, seconded by Mrs N Till, all voted to accept the minutes.

Matters Arising:  Mr Cook informed the governors that Mrs Dawn Hodsman, who had been employed on a casual basis, to work in the office for four hours per week, was unable to continue with this arrangement.

FMGE is the Financial Management Governors Evaluation.
Governors’ Business Interests:  All governors present completed the register of business interests.

Action required:  Ensure absent governors complete this form.

Election of Officers:  Mr Dudley asked if all the governors were happy to continue in their roles or if any other governor was interested in taking over the roles of treasurer; safeguarding and attendance; SEN; literacy; numeracy; and link governor.  All governors wished to continue with no other governor wanting to take over the role.  This was proposed by Mr A Cook, seconded by Mrs J Bratt and all voted in favour.

Election of Committee’s:  Discussion took place regarding the change in responsibility for governors now that we are an academy.   

A request was made that more information regarding the financial arrangements of the school were made available to all governors, it was agreed that the finance committee minutes would be forwarded to all governors as a matter of course.

It was proposed by Mrs N Till that the committee’s would remain as they are, this was seconded by Rev’d Cooper and all governors voted in favour.

Headteacher’s Report:  Mr Cook reported that there were 159 pupils on role, 141 in the main school with a further 18 attending the nursery unit.

Due to the fire in the wheelie bin and the outdoor undercover area at the back of the school attracting teenagers in the evenings, cctv has been installed to combat the risk of vandalism and trespass.  The system cost around £1,200 with £100 per annum maintenance costs.

Mr Cook believes that the school is due to have a religious education inspection in the near future and assured governors that the school is well prepared for this inspection.

It was raised that some of our parents had voiced concerns regarding the number of children transferring to Arnside from another local primary school.  Discussion of the school’s admission policy and capacity took place.  The admission policy is reviewed every year and to date the school has never reached full capacity.  Pupil numbers fluctuate constantly so that class sizes and the organisation of classes have also to be  reviewed annually.

Mr Cook told the governors that as a result of the growth we now have 23 posts in school and 18 staff to fulfil these roles.  We also employ many more outside agencies, eg grounds maintenance, IT, etc.
Building report;  Mr D Adair updated the governors on the nursery area upgrade which is almost completed, this installation was slowed due to the adverse weather conditions experienced during the summer holidays.

The school is submitting a bid to United Utilities for a grant of £500 in conjunction with the PTA.  This may possibly be spent on raised gardening beds, the original beds having been dismantled and moved from the nursery area and new markings in the main playground.

Finance report:  Mr Beaumont had submitted the following figures:


Barclays Community Fund





£2723.44


CCLA
Investment Management Ltd




£3523.99

As @ 30/06/12 Annie Inchboard Memorial Scholarship Fund
£3272.43
Mr Dudley reported that the school’s year end is now 31st August in line with the academic year.  A printout of the budget, (01/12/2011- 31/08/12), was handed to each governor at the meeting.  General Annual Grant – other non-government income – money Cumbria County Council used to keep now comes direct to us, plus the nursery money.

Formula capital of £31,000 previously held on our behalf by the Diocese is now delegated directly to us.
The governors voted to accept the budget, this was proposed by Mrs N Till, seconded by Mr A Cook and all governors present voted in favour.

SATS 2012:  Mr Cook told the governors that all children had achieved a level 4 in English with a further 50% achieving Level 5 and 11% achieving Level 6 in the writing assessment.  All children achieved Level 4 in mathematics with 55% achieving Level 5 and 26% a Level 6.
We had opted for internally marked SATS at Level 6,and our results were then moderated.  All the assessments were confirmed.  The moderators were impressed with the tracking throughout the school.  
SLERP:  This is the South Lakeland Rural Partnership involving Dallam Secondary School and other local primary schools now formed into a limited company in order to provide school to school support. 
Teaching School:  Arnside School has submitted an application to become a teaching school.  Strategic Partners will include the LA, Diocese, University of Cumbria, Dallam and Burtonmorewood Schools.  A decision will be made in March 2013 by 

the National College of School Leadership, (NCSL).

AOB:   There was no other business.
Date of the next meeting:  Tuesday 5th February at 7.30pm.

Mr Dudley closed the meeting at 9.10pm.

Signed:  ……………………………………………

Date:  ………………..

Mr I Dudley, Chair of Governors

